TOWN OF MILLBURY Office of the Board of Selectmen

MUNICIPAL OFFICE BUILDING • 127 ELM STREET • MILLBURY, MA 01527 • Tel. 508/865-4710 • Fax 508/865-0843

PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE Millbury Board of Selectmen

TOWN CLERK
2022 MAR -3 AM IO: 5

In accordance with the provisions of Chapter 41, Section 81-G and 81-I, Chapter 82, and Chapter 84 of the Massachusetts General Laws, the Millbury Board of Selectmen will hold a public meeting on March 22, 2022 at 6:00 p.m., in the Municipal Office Building, 127 Elm Street, Millbury, MA on the Selectmen's intent to lay out an extension of Hilltop Drive as a public way.

The extension of Hilltop Drive is situated south of the portion of Hilltop Drive that was accepted as a public way in March 2, 1957. Hilltop Drive is located in the northeasterly section of the Town of Millbury, MA as shown on the plan entitled "Road Acceptance Plan Prepared for Stephanie J. Adams, Mark R. Sadowski, Hilltop Drive, Millbury, Massachusetts", prepared by Jarvis Land Survey, Inc., dated July 1, 2018.

The complete description of the proposed roadway acceptance and plans are available for public viewing in the Selectmen's Office at the Municipal Office Building during regular office hours. Anyone wishing to be heard on the proposed acceptances should appear at the time and place designated above.

Mary Krumsiek Chairman

Please publish in the March 10th edition of the Millbury Sutton Chronicle.